GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREASURER

August 9, 1976 School Basement

Robert Gibson opened the meeting. All Board members were present. Also present were Ernest Purvis, James Harl, Robert Tilly, and several visitors.

Claims were presented and approved for payment.

The treasurer's report as of July 31, 1976, shows a checking fund balance of \$14,177.45. (General \$3,884.82, Localroads \$657.90, Street \$4,965.95, and CCIF \$4,668.78). The Revenue Sharing checking fund has a balance of \$3,815.02.

Janice Gibson's water utility receipts for July 1976 agree with the bank statement.

Robert Gibson read a letter received from Lee Hamilton in regards to the requirement of the State Board of Health concerning our water disposal operation. Mr. Hamilton advised the matter was controlled by state agencies; but that he would check into the possibility of our receiving a federal grant to help in the expense of installing a new system.

The residents of the Featherngill Road area were advised by the Board that our engineers have been consulted to provide us with the plans needed to install the water line in their area. The problem with the extension now is right-a-way approval from property owners. Further, the Board advised these residents that when new developments take place in their area, those persons, who did take more than one meter originally to obtain the minimum of 10, would be reimbursed by the Water Utility for the extra hook-up fees.

Superintendent Purvis stated that Lee Miller has requested the installation of at least three water meters in his subdivision. This request has been referred to the Water Advisory Board.

Superintendent Purvis has been authorized by the Board to use his discretion in determining whether to purchase a new portable water pump or have the present one repaired. This pump is used in installing water meters and repairing broken water lines.

A public auction will be held in early September for the purpose of selling the Town Square and the dump location.

Fred Owen requested that the trailer, which has been sitting at the County Park, be moved as soon as possible. Robert Gibson stated it would be taken care of immediately.

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD

GREENVILLE. INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

ROBERT GIBSON
MRS. PEARL TUSH
WILLIAM VOYLES
MRS. RITA TUCKER, CLERK-TREAGURER

August 9, 1976 School Basement

Marshall Harl stated he is purchasing a farm located on Borden Road and asked the Board if they felt it would in any way interfere with his duty as Town Marshall. The Board advised Marshall Harl that he should continue as Town Marshall and should any problems arise, they would let him know.

Doug Kiesler inquired if the Board would be willing to pay the premiums on the bonds needed by the volunteer marshalls. The Board had not allowed for such funds in the 1977 Town Budget. However, Marshall Harl is going to check with the Mutual Trust Insurance Agency to see if perhaps both the marhsalls and the volunteer marshalls could be insured under one group bond.

Marshall Tilly was concerned with the school crossing intersection. He suggested perhaps we should look into getting a guard to help out during the school year. The Board will make a decision in this matter shortly.

Again, a reading of the proposed ordinances was done by Robert Gibson. There were people present who were not aware of the reading at the last meeting.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Rita F. Tucker Clerk-Treasurer

Robert E. Gibson

President

rt